 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Week of April 25, 2001


A Field of Dreams


When I was in seventh grade, I would tell people I wanted to be a botanist.  I would often have to tell them what that was.  I had taken a biology class and the teacher had lit a fire in me as he taught us about botany - the life science of plants. As a county agent now, I get to live out my dream.


A friend of mine is living out his dream now.  Abe Banks is an engineering manager at Robins Air Force Base.  He is also a new strawberry grower.


A devoted husband and father, Abe wants to leave his children more than just fond memories.  He grew up on an 80-acre farm just south of Atlanta that grew fruits, vegetables and corn.  Farm life was so great that he wants to pass this love onto his children.


His wife Janet feels the same way, When she and Abe were dating, they had a vegetable garden.  At that time, it was the only way they could spend time together.


Abe and Janet understand that farming is more than pulling weeds and digging in the dirt.  It involves teamwork, goal setting, working with people and money management.  Their dream is to share the experience of learning these things through farming with their four children - Caleb (10), Rebekah (7), Sarah (5), and Nathan (5).


Abe and Janet bought some land that had been an old peach orchard. It was supposed to be phase three of a 50+ acre subdivision.  Instead, they turned part of the property into a successful strawberry farm.

   
We are all used to seeing land go from farming into subdivisions.  It is not often that we see land that was planned to be a subdivision go back into agriculture.  Abe and Janet did just this.  I reckon you could call it ‘reverse urbanization.’  


Abe planned his dream carefully.  He researched the subject  and decided to grow his berries on black plastic mulch.  This prevents weeds, slows water loss, protects the berries and keeps the soil warm so berries will be earlier.  


The plastic was laid on August 26, 2000 and the strawberries planted on October 14.  The plants he uses were grown on Prince Edward Island, Canada.


He had to put two irrigation systems in.  Abe uses drip irrigation under the plastic to water and fertilize the plants and a sprinkler system above the plastic to protect the berries from cold weather.  It is a good thing he put the sprinkler system in.  The 2000 - 2001 winter season was the fourth coldest in the twentieth century.


The name and motto of the farm is “Field of Dreams - Come Watch Us Grow.”  Go by and share their dream.  Maybe you will find a dream of your own.


The farm is located on north Houston Lake Road.  From Warner Robins, go north on Houston Lake Road, through Centerville.  Once you pass Dunbar Road, look for the third road on the right.  This is Simmons Road. It is just past Antebellum Plateau Subdivision.  Look for the large strawberry sign.


I will be pursuing a dream this week as I travel to Brazil for a missions trip.  Be praying for me.  I plan to return on May 7.  Master Gardeners plan to help man the phones until I return.

